Minutes of the Farley Ward planning meeting held on 23rd February 2011 at 6.30pm in Farley Village Hall
Present

Jamie Latham

Nigel Lilley

Geoff Lowndes (Chairman of the committee)

3 members of the public

Declarations of Interest

None

Apologies

None

Public time

The public aired their views, and all were generally against the application. Much noise and activity were being crated in a previously quiet corner of the village, usually at weekends. The countryside appearance of the site was deteriorating almost weekly, and the permitted polytunnel had yet to be erected. People were allegedly staying overnight, and a blue caravan was apparently stored in the barn.

Application considered

S/2011/0181/CU

Proposal: Change of use to mixed equestrian/smallholding (retrospective).

Location: Ware Farm, Ben Lane, Farley.

The councillors took the view that the rights that would be allowed by this application were already being exceeded, in that children’s  swings, ornamental tree planting and a greenhouse were already on site, none of which were for either equestrian or smallholding use. The barn was only allowed to be used for the storage of items connected with these activities, yet this may already be the subject of abuse.

In the absence of specific information from the Enforcement and Case officers, the councillors assumed that this retrospective application seeks to regularize a mixed use on the site that appears not to have taken place.

They consider the Change of Use to be erroneous, because if S/2010/1537 (permission to erect a polytunnel) does not itself generate a Change of Use (see the officer’s report), and as there is no evidence on site to support a horticultural element, the councillors conclude that this Change of Use application seeks only to regularize those elements deemed unacceptable, ie retention of domestic paraphernalia, ornamental tree planting and rockeries. These are elements which Wiltshire Council planners have sought to remove at other sites by way of issuing Contravention Notices.
Councillors therefore object to the application

End of meeting 7.50pm
